Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

March 18, 2015
Directors Present:    Jim Timney


 
Richard Downey




Larry Davis 
Directors Absent:
Selden Wasson
Also Present:
        
Bill Linville – General Manager




Rek Guthery – Operations Supervisor



Penny Flood – Office Staff
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ. President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:00am.
Guest and potential Board Member David Spence was present. 

The first agenda item was the entire review and approval of the February 2015 Operations/Field Reports, Office Reports, and Financial Statements. A motion to approve the reports was made by Director Downey. Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed. 
The second agenda item was the review and approval of the March 2015 Operations/Field Reports, Office Reports, and Financial Statements. A motion to approve the reports was made by Director Downey. Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed. 
Next on the agenda was the Annual Board Meeting. The Nominating Petition Form , the Election & Meeting process, 2015 Timeline for the meeting, and  Set the Record Date suggestion date of April 24th were reviewed and discussed by the Board. Director Davis made the motion to pass, and Director Downey seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed. 
Next, were Purchase Requests: 
Ratification of Vehicle Transaction (2 trucks) for $72,691.24 was approved. Director Davis 
made a motion to approve, Director Downey seconded, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed. 
SW Building Solutions bid was put on hold until clarification of specific expenses was received. 

Wonderware  (SCADA maintenance purchase agreement) for $20,503.07 was approved. Director 

Davis made a motion, Director Downey seconded, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The Board went into Executive Session at 12:28pm, and came out of Executive Session at 12:55

The Board reviewed the Cost Recovery Agreement for the US Forest Service conditional use 

permit renewal. The Manager will get back to the Forest Service with some questions and clarifications. The agreement was sent to the attorney for his review. 

The Board talked with David Spence concerning his interest in becoming a Board member. After some discussion, Director Downey made a motion to appoint David Spence as a Board member to fill the remainder of Bob Lupo’s term. Director Davis seconded the motion, all Directors present were in favor and the motion passed. Director Timney will notify David Spence of his appointment. 

Director Davis made a motion to adjourn, Director Downey seconded, all were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 1:20.
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